
 

 
 

TERM 3   WEEK 5   16 Aug 2018 
 

ASSEMBLY  

Congratulations to Room 19 for a wonderful 

assembly last Thursday.  It was 

a very inspirational assembly, 

with students telling us about 

their Bounceback Bears and 

handing a bear to every class 

in the school.  We even got one 

for the office and the library.  

Bounceback Bear taught us 

about his backpack of tools, 

that helps our students find strategies to work 

through some of their emotions.    What to do when 

youôre tired, angry, anxious and so on.  The 

Bounceback Bear is part of a bigger strategy being 

employed by the school that puts a focus on Student 

Health and Wellbeing.  Mrs Castiglioni is one of a 

select number of teachers around the state, who 

were selected to attend specific professional learning 

in the area of Student Health and Wellbeing, in order 

to share this information with other teachers in their 

own schools and neighbouring schools.  We are very 

fortunate that Mrs Castiglioni, Mrs OôDonovan and 

Room 19 were so aptly 

able to incorporate 

these ideas into their 

costumes, dialogue and 

overall theme.  Well 

done to our wonderful 

Year Ones!  

 

SURVEY 

Thank you to all parents who have completed their 

surveys online.  The survey is still open for one last 

week and parents are again reminded that only the 

multiple choice questions are mandatory and parents 

are able to bypass any of the additional written 

feedback questions and submit their responses.  

Currently 150 surveys have been completed from an 

approximate 300 families at the school. 

The link is included here one last time. 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/2018_parent_sur

vey  

 

 

SCIENCE WEEK 

Thank you to Mrs Siebert for organising such an 

engaging Science Week for our students.  I had a 

chance to observe some of the Scitech activities on 

Monday, which were hard to ignore, seeing as I 

heard all the excited voices from my office and 

needed to see for myself what was happening.  In 

addition to this, the Science at Home Project was 

very well received for the first time and a large 

number of posters were brought in, covering topics 

from worms, to jelly, to static electricity.  The posters 

are on display in Reception. 

 

 
 

BOOK WEEK & OPEN NIGHT 

I have sent home information this week in a separate 

email regarding next weekôs Book Fair and Open 

Night.  Key pieces of information are: 

¶ Book Week Fancy Dress Parade is Monday 

morning, so please donôt forget over the 

weekend and turn up in school uniform. 

¶ Book Fair will operate on Wednesday 

evening during Open Night, but books can be 

viewed in the Library from Tuesday morning. 

¶ Open Night will run from 5.00-6.30 on 

Wednesday evening, with the P&C running a 

sausage sizzle at the same time. 

¶ Students will have Passports for parents to 

complete, as they are taken on a journey 

through a variety of work, classrooms and 

areas of the school. 

  

 

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/2018_parent_survey
https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/2018_parent_survey
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STUDENT ENROLMENTS 

Please remember to advise the school as early as 

possible if you are not remaining at West Greenwood 

PS in 2019.  The process of finalising staffing and 

class structures begins in Term 3 and the sooner we 

have accurate figures, the better.  Thank you in 

advance. 

  

LOST PROPERTY 

In recent weeks we have had a large collection of 

Lost Property arrive outside Banksia Block.  We 

have a number of strategies to clear this and return 

property to its rightful owner, but still it seems to be 

getting bigger.  Most property that is labelled is 

generally returned to students, either via senior 

students delivering it, or by PA messages advising 

children to come and collect it.  If your child is 

missing items, please feel free to come and check 

the baskets outside Banksia Block. 

 

Niel Smith,  

Principal 

 

PHONICS PARENT INFORMATION  SESSION  

The session will be presented by Mrs Bartlett and is 

for any parents of children K-6 who are interested in 

what phonics is and how children learn to read and 

spell.   

You will learn 

¶ What the term óphonicsô means. 

¶ The strong link between phonic knowledge 

and successful readers and writers. 

¶ What skills children need to have before they 

begin phonics instruction. 

¶ How phonics is taught at school. 

¶ Parents will also learn how they can help 

their children with simple, fun activities at 

home. 

 

See you in the 

 Library  

August 28  

at 2pm. 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students 

who received Merit Certificates  

Room 1  Jack K  Bridget P  

Room 3 Joel D  Lilly H 

Room 4  Louis U Aysha L 

Room 6  Ava C  

Room 7 Briohny S Dominic M 

Room 8  Sam T  Bridget B 

Room 9  Jack T  Brock W 

Room 10         Addison D Ijaaz A  

Room 11  Amelia D Violet M 

Room 12 Lucia P-P Anika G 

Room 13  Zoe H  Zach K  

Room 14  Chanelle F Leo G 

Room 18 Marlie C Aiden R 

Room 19         Mya P  Dylan K 

Room 20 Brooke B Russell S 

Room 21 Isla M  Jye P 

Room 22 Taj D  Rowan M 

 

 

AUSSIE 

 OF THE MONTH 

Abbie B 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary   
        

17 Aug School Photos 

 One Big Voice Excursion (PM only) 

20 Aug Book Week commences  

 Book Parade 

22 Aug  Open Night  5.00- 6.30 pm 

 Book Fair 3.05pm-6.00pm  

P&C Sausage Sizzle 3.00-6.00pm 

23 Aug  Assembly Room 7 

27 Aug  Year 2 Herdsman Excursion 

29 Aug Faction Jumps & Throws 

 tϧ/ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ 

30 Aug  New Parent Morning Tea 

31 Aug  Faction Carnival 

 P&C Fathers Day Breakfast 7.30-8.30am 
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The Buzz @ the Library 

Book Week runs from the 20 ï 24 

August, this yearôs theme is Find 

your treasure! 

Book Week Competition: This 

yearôs competition is for students to 

create a treasure chest based on a favourite book, 

book character, book setting or non-fiction subject 

e.g. dinosaurs, oceans, countries, etc. Competition 

details are available at the library, on the WGPS 

website library section or by clicking the link below. 

All entries need to be brought to the library by this 

Friday 17 August and winners will be announced on 

Monday 20 August after the book week parade. 

There are prizes to be won including books and $10 

gift vouchers for the book fair. Parents are most 

welcome to come and look at the entries before and 

after school on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  

Book Week parade - Monday 20 August after the 

second siren in the morning.  

Book Week library activities ï during class visits, 

students will be participating various book week 

activities such as quizzes, treasure hunts and story 

time. 

Book Fair - Will be held on Wednesday 22 August 

from 3.05pm-6.00pm, parents are most welcome to 

come to the library before and after school Tuesday 

ï Thursday to have a look at the books for sale. Your 

support of this event over the past few years has 

been fantastic. Last year the library received $2000 

worth of free books due to the support from the 

families of WGPS. Book titles that run out on the 

night can be ordered and delivery usually takes a 

week, all back orders need to be paid for on the 

night. Cash and EFTPOS will be accepted on the 

night. SCHOOL BAGS NEED TO BE LEFT 

OUTSIDE THE LIBRARY ON THE BENCHES.  

Kind regards, Charmayne Jiggins, Library Officer 

 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION LINK 
To read about some of the benefits of Physical 
Education, go to- 

http://www.essentialkids.com.au/activities/sport/

compulsory-school-sport-is-not-just-about-

physical-fitness-20180723-h130ea 

 
 

SCITECH VISIT ï Room 19  

Today Scitech came to our school. I learnt that balls 

can float. We predicted what would roll the furthest. I 

learnt that the bigger wheels go further.      Ava  

 

Today Scitech came to our school. I predicted the 

car would go to the red cone but it didnôt.  I learnt 

that the beach ball went in circles when she used the 

blower. I also learnt that the blower made the pom 

poms go crazy. Oscar  

 

Today Scitech came to our school. I learnt that the 

hair dryer kept the beach ball up in the air.  I also 

learnt that the car went sliding down the ramp with 

triangle wheels.  I also liked the banana and the 

orange going down the ramp.   Lyla 

 

Today Scitech came to our school. I learnt that the 

car slides down the ramp when she put triangle 

wheels on, not everything rolls and the truck and the 

teddy went the furthest.    Ethan  

 

Today Scitech came to our school. I learnt how 

things move and how a ping pong ball floats.  I like 

when we saw the car go down the ramp. Havah  

 

Today Scitech came to our school. I learnt that not 

everything rolls and some things slide.  I learnt how 

toys work. Ruby  

 

Today Scitech came to our school.  We predicted 

where the balloon goes.  We learnt about the blower 

blowing the pom poms.  We predicted (how far) big 

and little wheels on cars (would go).  We also saw 

the hair dryer with the ball and the blower with the 

beach ball.  I learnt the truck with the bear goes the 

furthest.   Mason  

 

 

 

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.essentialkids.com.au%2Factivities%2Fsport%2Fcompulsory-school-sport-is-not-just-about-physical-fitness-20180723-h130ea&data=02%7C01%7Cpeter.r.smith%40education.wa.edu.au%7C33d6f36d41f94a64237b08d600adfb57%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636697144585678426&sdata=m01MgB70NUeMmJZ%2BKust%2Bj%2FGhABuGmAHq1gilAV84dM%3D&reserved=0
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.essentialkids.com.au%2Factivities%2Fsport%2Fcompulsory-school-sport-is-not-just-about-physical-fitness-20180723-h130ea&data=02%7C01%7Cpeter.r.smith%40education.wa.edu.au%7C33d6f36d41f94a64237b08d600adfb57%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636697144585678426&sdata=m01MgB70NUeMmJZ%2BKust%2Bj%2FGhABuGmAHq1gilAV84dM%3D&reserved=0
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.essentialkids.com.au%2Factivities%2Fsport%2Fcompulsory-school-sport-is-not-just-about-physical-fitness-20180723-h130ea&data=02%7C01%7Cpeter.r.smith%40education.wa.edu.au%7C33d6f36d41f94a64237b08d600adfb57%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636697144585678426&sdata=m01MgB70NUeMmJZ%2BKust%2Bj%2FGhABuGmAHq1gilAV84dM%3D&reserved=0
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Wow! What a start to Science Week! Thanks to 

SciTech who bought their physics show to our school 

on Monday.  It was fantastic to see students 

interacting with the show, asking questions, making 

predictions and testing their ideas! 

We have been impressed by the excellent posters 

submitted for our Science at Home project.  They 

are highly informative , creative and show a passion 

for science.  We have an AMAZING display of these 

posters in our front office so please pop in and have 

a look.   

We look forward to using forces to design, make and 

create catapults this week in our Science classes.  

Mrs Siebert (Science Specialist) 
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P&C NEWS 

 
BOOK FAIR SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

Sausage sizzle starts from 3pm until sold out. 

Find us outside the library. 

Sausage in Bread - chicken or beef $2 

Soft drink, Water or Juice $2 

RAFFLE TABLE 

Located near the Book Fair sausage sizzle! Prizes 

will be drawn following the Fathersô Day Breakfast! 

We have some wonderful prizes donated by our local 

community. Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5 

Prizes include: $50 Greenwood Tavern voucher; 

$50 The Green Grocer voucher; Watch from 

Greenwood Jeweller; Hammock; Menôs grooming 

pack including electric razor and body products; and 

Free hair cut at Moosh Moosh. 

FATHERSô DAY STALL 

Come on down and visit our amazing stall! We have 

some fantastic items available for Dad or Granddad. 

The stall will be open before school and after school, 

outside the library. Items range from 50c to $5.00, so 

please come along and grab a wonderful present for 

Fathersô Day. 

FATHERSô DAY BREAKFAST  

Please join us with your Dad, Grandad, Uncle or 

loved one for a delicious treat! Breakfast will be 

served from the canteen in the undercover area. We 

look forward to seeing everyone and itôs a great way 

to start the Faction carnival. 

SPORTS DAY BBQ BONANZA 

The year 5 group will be holding a sausage sizzle, 

cake stall and raffle.  

All funds raised will go towards their graduation 

account for 2019. 

You will find them on the basketball near the oval. 

The BBQ will run from 10-2pm 

Sausage in bread $2, Hamburgers $5 and drinks will 

be available. 

Raffle tickets are $1 each, the prizes will be drawn at 

the end of the day. 

Prizes are as follows;  

1st prize - Menôs Membership to Hair Affair 

Greenwood valued at $360 

2nd prize - Meat Tray from Homestead Meats valued 

at $200 

3rd prize - Fruit and vegetable box from the Fresh 

Produce Co valued at $100. 

 

FIRST AID FUNDRAISER 

This will be an ongoing fundraiser for Term 3 and 4. 

The first order forms are due in by Friday 7 

September. Please place orders and money into the 

P&C box in the office.  

Additional order forms are available in the office. 

Payments can be cash or bank transfer to the P&C 

account (please add name and first aid kit to your 

online reference payment details) 

 BSB: 016 495 Account: 1935 85147 

Rebecca and P&C team 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 

Hi parents and students. We would like to introduce 

the new School banking Coordinators, Ashleigh 

Green and Meaghan 

MacFarlane who  are also 

parents of WGPS 

students. School banking 

will still be happening each 

Wednesday morning 

before school in Banksia 

Block wet area. We had a 

couple visitors from the bank come in on Wednesday 

the 8th of August to have a tour of the school and let 

people know about the exciting program that we run. 

Each deposit of any amount get the kids a token, 

once 10 tokens are collected there are exciting 

prizes that can be ordered.  



 

 
 

                responsibility Î doing your best Î resilience Î respect 

For more information please feel 

free to come see Ash or Meaghan 

any Wednesday morning. Well 

done to our regular savers, you are 

all doing a fantastic job and we 

hope you reach your goals! 

Regular saving for kids is a great 

life skill and a bit of fun at the same 

time. Hope to see you soon. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Warwick Greenwood Junior Cricket Club  

WACA Spirit of Cricket Award winner 2016 & 2017 

Registrations Now Open for the New Season 
All Girls and Boys Welcome! 

Register online at www.wgjcc.wa.cricket.com.au    or 
At Registration Day, Sat 25th Aug 1-4pm, Penistone 

Reserve Greenwood 

More info: www.wgjcc.wa.cricket.com.au  

or call Paul on 0401 693 428.  Flyers available  


